
From: Grace Ockwell
To:
Bcc: Graham McKerracher
Subject: LGOIMA response - Gladstone Road
Date: Wednesday, 6 May 2015 05:01:01 p.m.
Attachments: Kerr, E LGOIMA 6 May 2015 Attachment.pdf

Dear Elizabeth,
 
Thank you for your email of 25 March 2015 requesting information about the railway
 corridor beautification project on Gladstone Road.
 
Please accept my apologies for the lateness of this response.
 
Your request has been considered under the provisions of Local Government Official
 Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA)  and the following response is provided.
 
You referenced the article "Years of beautification wiped out by KiwiRail" which appeared
 in the Otago Daily Times on 25 March 2015.  The article contained some inaccuracies
 which complicate responding to your request. 
 
The Dunedin City Council’s involvement was to provide Taskforce Green workers at
 KiwiRail’s request to help the company address safety matters (line of sight for trains)
 along the rail corridor.  At all times these workers performed work requested by and
 specified by KiwiRail.
 
In responding to your request, I have repeated your questions to give context to our
 response.
 
1.  I seek any and all documentation DCC and or Mosgiel-Taieri Community Board can
 provide that relates to consultation the Council/Community Board has had with KiwiRail
 about the clearance work proposed and later carried out at the subject site (Gladstone
 Rd railway corridor between Wingatui and Riccarton Rd) - that has resulted in KiwiRail
 removing a large section of the ''community beautification project",  an Otago 150
 years commemorative project committed under auspices of Mosgiel-Taieri Community
 Board. Documentation should include evidence of any phone calls, emails or meetings
 in chronology; where possible with the names and roles of participants noted.
 
I am attaching copies of email correspondence between the Dunedin City Council and
 KiwiRail.  As at the date of your request there has been no communication between
 KiwiRail and the Mosgiel Taieri Community Board.  I have withheld the names of staff
 members at Kiwirail and the Dunedin City Council pursuant to section 7(2)(a) of
 LGOIMA to protect their privacy.  Their names are also withheld pursuant to section
 7(2)(f)(ii) of LGOIMA to enable the effective conduct of public affairs through the
 protection of officers and persons from improper pressure or harassment.
 
2. I would specifically like to know who attended the site meeting and how
 representation was fielded at the meeting.
 
On Friday 16 January 2015, the Track Production Manager Southern, KiwiRail, a Dunedin
 City Council Community Advisor and the Task Force Green Coordinator attended a site
 visit to discuss which shrubs/trees needed to be removed to address KiwiRails' safety
 concerns with respect to view-line standards.  Further details of this meeting are
 included in the emails supplied to you.
 
3. Please confirm if Mick Field (landscape architect) attended the site meeting - on social
 media, he claims he did - and in what capacity. Was he treated as a paid or unpaid
 consultant to DCC or Mosgiel-Taieri Community Board? Or was his attendance as a
 volunteer, he being president of Dunedin Amenities Society.
 
On Wednesday 21 January 2015 the Task Force Green Coordinator attended a site visit
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 with Mick Field (Rhododendron Trust) and Lester Harvey. Further details of this second
 site visit are included in the emails supplied to you.
4. Was any reinstatement option offered by KiwiRail? If so, did DCC have a clear formal
 understanding of the details and timing of any reinstatement project offered up by
 KiwiRail to compensate Mosgiel Community for loss of this substantial section of the
 1997/98 award-winning amenity/beautification project?
 
We do not hold any information in response to this question.
5. Was a formal memorandum of understanding with KiwiRail entered into by DCC and
 or any of the parties attending the site meeting?
 
No formal memorandum of understanding was entered into between KiwiRail and the
 DCC.
 
6. Did KiwiRail inform or consult with DCC and or Mosgiel-Taieri Community Board on a
 formal communication strategy to keep the Community informed about the railway
 corridor project and related works?
 
Kiwirail did not inform or consult with the Dunedin City Council or the Mosgiel-Taieri
 Community Board on a formal communication strategy to keep the community informed
 about the railway corridor and related works.
 
7. Please provide me with a copy of the 'beautification lease' referred to in the ODT
 article:
Mr Campbell said a beautification lease was in place between the Mosgiel railway station
 and Cemetery Rd, and KiwiRail intended to work with the DCC and Taskforce Green on
 replanting options for the area, bearing in mind that it was a narrow area, once work is
 finished. "We will discuss the possibility of extending the lease area towards Riccarton
 Rd.'' (my emphasis)
 
We do not hold any information in response to this question.
 
8. Can DCC say why the original 'beautification lease' did not extend the full length of
 the beautification project, to Riccarton Rd? Did DCC have other plans for that section of
 the rail corridor, as yet unrealised?
 
We do not hold any information in response to this question.
 
As we have withheld some information, you have the right pursuant to section 27 of
 LGOIMA to have our decision to withhold information reviewed by the Office of the
 Ombudsman.
 
Yours sincerely
 
Grace Ockwell
Governance Support Officer 
Dunedin City Council
50 The Octagon, Dunedin; PO Box 5045, Moray Place,  Dunedin 9058, New Zealand 
Telephone: 03 474 3487, Fax: 03 474 3594 
Email: grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz; www.dunedin.govt.nz

 P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail
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